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● 9th Grade  100 
● 10th Grade   113 
● 11th Grade   96 
● 12th Grade   84 
● Totals   393 

 
 
The First National Bank Senior-of-the-Month for April is Gabe Wafford 
 
The WMKR Radio Students-of-the-Month for April are:  
 
9- Griffin Kimbrel 
10- Ace Armstrong 
11- Jacob Chaurero 
12- Jessie Gruber 
 
The March Peoples Bank Athletes-of-the-Month were:   
12- Lane Funneman (Basketball) 
11- Colin Schmitz (Basketball) 
10- Devon Peebles (Basketball) 
9- Caleb Adams (Cheer) 
 
The April Peoples Bank Athletes of the Month are:  
12- Gunnar Dean (Football) 
11- Lainey Hicks (volleyball) 
10- Max Lynch (Football) 
9- Griffin Kimbrel (Soccer) 
 
PHS celebrated MOPR (prom spelled backwards) week 4/19-4/23. This Spirit week incorporated many 
“Homecoming” style activities such as dress up days, class competitions with a Trivia game, voting for a 
King & Queen, and hallway decorating. The King & Queen will be crowned at 6:20 before the Football 
game Friday night against Staunton.  
 
We got word that PHS has 8 All State Scholars this year!! They are: 
Addie Deere 
Boone Elledge 
Jessica Gruber 
Jonathan Kealen 
Brock Schoonover 
Katelyn Townsend 
Gabe Wafford 
Byron Witt 
 
These students are in the process of being notified as announcements are slated for this week. We are 
very proud of them! 
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We are moving into full Graduation mode here at PHS preparing for all things Senior. Our annual senior 
slideshow went live on 4/19 on our website. It is a great way for everyone to see what our awesome grads 
go and do after HS! Be sure to check it out.  
 
Here are some additional good items shared from staff: 
 

● Credit Recovery (took place during 3rd quarter) saw 10/11 Freshmen, ⅘ Sophomores, 12/14 
Juniors and 4/6 Seniors successfully complete their first semester credit recovery.  83%! 

● Art- two students placed in the Decatur Arts in Education show.  It was virtual online show this 
year due to the pandemic and trying to keep everyone safe.  The two students who placed are:  
Jessica Pollman and Jennifer Wallace.  Jessica received 2nd place and Jennifer received 3rd 
in that category.  “It is difficult to place in the Decatur Art show, and I'm honored to have a 
senior and junior student represent our school.  I am happy that we had two out of 8 entries 
place.  Over 8 schools participated this year. “ Ms. Henkel 

● Music- The High School Band has enjoyed being able to perform at some of our home football 
games! The Spring Play, "10 Ways to Survive Life in a Quarantine" was a success both in the 
recording of the performances and then the livestream over the weekend!  While we didn't get 
a chance to perform for a live audience, the students still enjoyed a memorable and 
educational experience and really grew through the process! The Music Department is looking 
forward to being able to perform their spring concert live on Friday, May 7!  The Junior High 
concert will be at 6:30 and the High School Concert will be at 7:30.  The HS General Music 
Class is truly enjoying their guitar unit and are enjoying great success with these instruments! 
Congrats to our 11 PHS Band seniors and our 2 PHS color guard seniors on a great wrap up 
of their high school marching careers. It has been an amazing year of music making and Mrs. 
Chase and Ms. Armour thank the board for their support! 

● Mrs. Beyers- My students worked hard on filling eggs for the Community Easter Egg Hunt. They 
all enjoyed being able to help out and were excited for the kids. We talked about different job 
skills, volunteering, and what makes a good worker. I took my kids this year to the hunt and 
reported back to the students how it went, which they all enjoyed hearing about. I paid them in 
full-size candy bars but I told them they all had to give me a bite for taxes. I didn't make them 
do it, but their faces were priceless when I told them. 

 
 

 
April 13th was SAT day at PHS. We also completed our Science Assessment the same week.  
 



The National Honor Society inducted its’ new members on Wednesday April 7th at 5pm.  
New Members in top photo, 2yr members in bottom photo. 

 
 
 
 
 

Here’s What is Happening Next month at PHS:  

 
May:  



5/4- Blood Drive 

5/7- PJHS & PHS Spring Band Concert 

5/12 & 5/13 Senior Finals 

5/14- Grad Practice/Sr Breakfast/Cap & Gown walk through EL & JH buildings; Afterwards-Seniors 
dismissed for rest of day- Seniors “last day” 

5/16- Baccalaureate 3pm? & Scholarship Dinner 6pm 

5/17- Senior Trip?----Proposal Attached- *Board approval requested* 

5/19-5/21- FINALS (Freshmen- Juniors) 

5/24- LAST STUDENT DAY OF ATTENDANCE 

5/21- Graduation Outdoors 

5/26- Summer School Begins 

5/28- Graduation (Rain date) 

 
     


